
Comment for planning application 22/01488/OUT
Application Number 22/01488/OUT

Location OS Parcel 5616 South West Of Huscote Farm And East Of Daventry Road Banbury

Proposal Construction of up to 140,000 sq m of employment floorspace (use class B8 with ancillary
offices and facilities) and servicing and infrastructure including new site accesses, internal
roads and footpaths, landscaping including earthworks to create development platforms and
bunds, drainage features and other associated works including demolition of the existing
farmhouse

Case Officer Samantha Taylor  
 

Organisation
Name Kathryn Kendall Boucher

Address 46 Nursery Drive,Banbury,OX16 2LY

Type of Comment  Objection

Type neighbour

Comments My main concern with the proposed development is the irreversible scarring of the ancient
landscape and the harm it will cause local wildlife. I was under the impression that CDC had
declared a climate emergency. Dealing with this emergency doesn't stop at the carbon
emissions of their own offices and services. It should include the developments they permit.
Allowing somebody else to concrete over 140,000 square metres of land flies in the face of
this. Permitting a development that will increase carbon emissions in its construction flies in
the face of this. Permitting a development that will lead to traffic congestion and long-term
reduced air quality flies in the face of this. I don't believe these warehouses will make much
of a difference in terms of employment, as it is reported that existing warehouses already
struggle with staff. I also fail to see how this is beneficial for Banbury as a whole, as traffic is
already an issue, with J11 struggling with existing levels of traffic. The roads around
Banbury clog up incredibly quickly, and this will just make that worse. Life will be miserable
for those living near the development and it certainly won't have any positive impact on our
fading town centre. This is not what Banbury needs at all.
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